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07 December 2005 
 
Call to Order:  20h20 (8:20 PM) 
 
Executive Present: 
Nick Saraco – President, Rod Hopkins – Treasurer, Jim Daly – Secretary,  
Terry Tupper – Past President, Brian Facey – Officer at Large 
 
Members present: 33 
 
 
The President called the meeting to order at 20h20, promising to start sharply at 8:00PM next year if re-
elected.  
 
Members were reminded that it was the clubs’ Annual General Meeting and that we would be electing a 
new Executive Committee to run the club.  He reminded people that it was their club and if they wanted 
to contribute to it, one way was as a member of the Executive.  He asked that all in attendance give it 
some thought.  With 33 members present we had a quorum, the meeting was official! 
 
Minutes for the November meeting were distributed to the members by the Secretary a few minutes 
before the meeting started leaving ample time for all to scrutinize.  Nick asked for a motion that the 
minutes be accepted as printed.  So motioned by John Mickle, seconded by David Pengelly.  The 
members voted to accept the minutes, unanimously. 
 
The President started off his State Of The Union Address by stating the Club was doing very well.  We 
had many events: Heli-Fun-Fly; Open Combat; Scale Aerobatics; Great Rubber Race and Swap Meet.  
We managed to erect a new Transmitter Impound with funding from the 2005 Membership Fees and 
gracious donations of materials from Dick Koning.  The Wings Program managed to churn out several 
new pilots thanks to the hard work of all the Instructors.  The only negative note was the lack of 
volunteers from within the club.  It seems to be the same people year after year having to run the 
various events we hold.  He would like to see some new people step up to the plate and volunteer to run 
the various committees required to run these events. 
 
Nick asked if there were any guests in attendance.  There were none. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS   
The floor was then opened to the Committee Chairmen to give updates on their respective 
responsibilities. 
 
FIELD:  Brian Facey reported that the dead tree in the parking lot had been removed before it fell over on 
a car.  As of January 1st, 2006 the lock on the gate across the driveway would have a new combination, 
which is printed on the back of the 2006 Membership cards.  Nick announced that we will be changing it 
every two years for security reasons. 
 
WINGS PROGRAM:   Nick mentioned that the club was actively looking for more instructors as well as a 
person to act as Chief Flying Instructor (C.F.I.).  The program will be handled a little differently next 
season.  Part of the intent is to ensure that if an Instructor can not make it for some reason that an 

 
 

Flying Tigers Radio Control Club Inc. 

 

December 2005 Meeting Minutes 



RE: FTRC 07 Dec 05 Minutes.doc  12/21/2005 8:17 AM Page 2 of 3 

assistant or substitute instructor is available.  If no instructor is available on any given night then the 
students would be notified as such.  There will be more details in the New Year. 
 
SWAP MEET:   Nick reported that the Swap Meet grossed approximately $600 in revenue.  We made a 
donation of $100.00 to the 447 Wing Heritage Fund for the use of the hall which netted the club 
approximately $500 after a few other minor expenses.  Nick thanked all those who helped set up and 
tear down.  Rod Hopkins noted that things seemed to go a lot smoother this year having dropped the 
auction at the end of the venue. 
 
GREAT RUBBER RACE:  Only five (5) members attended the Fall session of the race hosted by the 
Burlington R/C Club on 27 November 2005; Stew Watson, Rod Hopkins, Ron Mattiuz, Jim Daly and Don 
Asher.  Some very good flights were posted with our own Ron Mattiuz posting the highest score and 
taking First Place in the singles category.  Unfortunately our members were outnumbered 5 to 1 and 
Burlington captured the overall Team trophy. 
 
MIDDLE ZONE FUN-FLY:  Nick asked for another member to volunteer and become the committee chair 
for this event.  Nick will still assist but he would like someone else to attend the meetings and ensure 
that our club is well represented.  This 2nd year promises to be bigger and better then the first.  Rod 
Hopkins has volunteered. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Nick announced that the club has been registered with MAAC for the 2006 season.  As 
such CD’s can now submit their contest sanctions to the Zone Director for approval and inclusion in the 
upcoming MAAC Mags “Coming Events”.  CD’s can download the necessary forms directly from the 
MAAC web site. 
 
The club will be posting an Emergency Info plaques on or near the new Transmitter impound.  This will 
include local Police and Fire numbers as well as the fields GPS co-ordinates to assist Emergency 
Response Teams to find the location. 
 
David Pengelly passed around and discussed a little leaflet he made concerning our club.  Its intent was 
to show new members some of the activities we are involved in hopes of recruiting some to participate in 
some of the Event Committees.  We will also be distributing these at the GLMAEE and some other 
events and perhaps even at Skycraft to promote the club.  David informed all that this was just a rough 
draft.  If so the finished product should be great.  Thank you for all your hard work David. 
 
Nick informed us that Terry Tupper and he recently visited one of the other local clubs in the area to give 
a talk on Open Combat.  The club went all out renting a church hall and providing coffee and donuts for 
all whom attended, which was over ½ the club.  Their presentation was enthusiastically received with the 
promise of several interested in giving it a try.  Ahhh fresh meat next season! 
 
Rod Hopkins expressed his feelings on the Zone Fun-fly that was held earlier this year.  He encouraged 
all those that didn’t or couldn’t attend this year to try and get out in 2006.  It was a fun and interesting 
weekend getting to meet and talk with other modelers whom you don’t see on a regular basis at our 
home field. 
 
The last two things Nick had on his agenda was to remind everyone about the Frozen Finger Fun-fly on 
Sunday January 1st, 2006 – 10:00 AM till….  The second was a reminder that Club Membership Dues 
were due in by the February meeting to avoid the late fee. 
 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE ELECTIONS:  The floor was turned over to Terry Tupper who would be the Master 
Of Arms and conduct the elections.  Terry opened the floor for nominations.  There were no new 
nominations for any positions and each one of the incumbent agreed to stand for another year.  The 
Flying Tigers 2006 Executive positions are as follows; 
 
President – Nick Saraco Treasurer – Rod Hopkins Secretary – James Daly  
Past President – Terry Tupper Officer At Large – Brian Facey  
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PRANGED PIG:  Shane Tupper nominated his father, Terry, for trashing his foam flying wing during a 
night sortie.  Apparently Shane was flying trouble free when dad asked to have a go and was handed 
the Tx.  Terry was boring holes in the sky but soon his advanced age caught up with him and an old war 
injury? flared up…. night blindness.  Well the poor bird never stood a chance as it flitted and flirted 
several times.  With the ground looming up at it Terry managed to catch a wingtip in the tall grass and 
snap went the wing.  Shameless Terry accused his own son of Extreme Fabrication, (Lying!), but Shane 
was quick to respond with a cell phone call to his sister, whom was a witness to the tragic event.  The 
membership was unanimous in awarding him the prized Pranged Pig.  Congrats Terry.  Be sure to 
display it proudly over the holidays. 
 

 
 
SHOW & TELL:  Mark Thompson brought along his newly acquired Sukhoi Su-27 Flanker jet.  This 
fiberglass and foam kit hails from Germany and is designed for a single turbine engine to be mounted 
between the two scale engine pods.  Mark will be mounting a turbine with a static thrust of 28 ~ 30 lbs. 
and is hoping to have the interesting subject ready in time to take down to Florida Jets in the spring.  
Sorry I didn’t get more of the vital stats. 
 

   
 
FIFTY/FIFTY DRAW:   
The 50/50 Draw was won this month by Doug Lounsbury who walked away with $68.50 in pocket 
change.. 
 
Next meeting is Wednesday January 4TH, 2006, 20h00, (8:00 PM).   
 
Meeting adjourned at 21h15.  
Recorded by:  James Daly, Club Secretary 


